SILA INTERNATIONAL BAPTIST CHURCH

คริสตจักรศิลาสากลแบ๊บติสต์

Edition: May 2025

LOVE GOD, LOVE THE CHURCH AND LOVE OTHERS.

4th-Year Anniversary



Praise and thank God for leading us with His grace.

Thank you all for your prayer and support.



We had the highest attendance of 85 on this special day.



Joy was baptized on this anniversary Sunday.



We celebrated birthdays on the last Sunday like every month.



Joy's husband, Jack, was also baptized on this day.

Annual Thailand Baptist Convention Meeting



Pastor Curt's family came back from the US on May 6th.



Our 3 Thai boys danced in front of almost 500 adults.



1st time for us to vote in the Baptist meeting, May 6th-8th.



We fellowshipped with many Baptist churches.

Raising up Children



Giving gifts from the US to all of our children.



Feeding the children who serve at church each day.



Buying school uniforms & materials for 14 children.



Teaching Jesus' miracles every Saturday afternoon.

Worship & God's Word



Children are trained in the worship team every Saturday.



More people join the Wednesday Bible study.



Children join the worship team on every Sunday.



IMB Missionary Daniel Watson preached on May 4th.

Building & Facility



Measuring the bedroom before putting the rubber tiles.



We have 3 bedrooms (far, right) and 2 bathrooms (left).



This bedroom will be finished this week.



This side will have green grass and colorful flowers.

Prayer Requests:

- 1. For Khon Kaen to be receptive to the Gospel.
- 2. Pastor Curt to raise support to be a full-time pastor.
- 3. Operation Christmas Child to reach many souls.
- 4. Raise money to build an auditorium. (\$75,000)

From the Pastor:

May has been a month full of God's blessings here in Thailand, and we're so thankful for what He's doing in our church.

After safely returning on May 6th, we headed straight to the Thailand Baptist Convention in Jomtien. It was a refreshing time of reconnecting with friends and being renewed through strong preaching and fellowship. We returned to Khon Kaen to settle in and get ready for the school season.

A major highlight was our **4th Anniversary Sunday**, where we celebrated God's faithfulness. We had a record attendance of 85 people, including 10 visitors, and witnessed 2 baptisms! We're excited for what God has in store in the year ahead.

Our **building project** is progressing well. The second floor is nearing completion, allowing us to soon shift focus to other church needs.

Thanks to your **generosity**, we provided new school uniforms for many children from struggling families. Their gratitude is heartfelt, and your support is truly making a difference.

On a personal note, I'm praying for the opportunity to serve full-time in this ministry. Balancing two jobs has become increasingly difficult, and I sense God leading me to take this next step. Would you prayerfully consider becoming a **monthly supporter** to help make that possible?

You can give through your church or scan the QR code to set up monthly donations. Your prayers and support mean so much to us – thank you!

Your servant in Christ, Curt Mathis



How to give to Thailand Missions

*All donations are tax-deductible.

GIVE BY CHECK:

- 1. Make check to: Narrow Road Gospel Ministry Inc.
- 2. In the memo section write: Thailand Missions
- 3. Mail to:

Narrow Road Gospel Ministry Inc. 3543 Tree Lane Kingwood, Texas 77339

GIVE via QR code:

Scan the QR code and follow the prompts.



Zerry

Sponsoring Church



If you have any questions you can contact Pat Cammarata at:

Kingwood First Baptist Church 3500 Woodland Hills Drive Kingwood, Texas 77339

Personal contact information

Curt Mathis 445 M1 Tambon Sila, Muang Khon Kaen Khon Kaen, Thailand 40000

Phone: +66 65-226-1073 or (Skype) 832-548-4973

Email: silainterbc@gmail.com Facebook: @SIBCKhonKaen Website: www.silainterbc.com



Website